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In a statement issued on Monday 16 January, Royal Mail said:  

“To support faster recovery when our service is restored and to prevent a build-up of 

export items in our network, we’re asking customers not to post international items 

until further notice.” 

 



MAKING A DIFFERENCE 

IN THE LIVES OF OTHERS 

Relatives/friends of Sisters:-  

Marguerita’s brother, Pat; 

Eily May’s brother, Tade, 
 and her sister, Mary Philomena White; 

Kay Doran’s niece-in-law, Kerry, 
 and her nephew, Kieran Fitzpatrick; 

Rita McStay’s niece-in-law, Michelle Reid; 

East Holme Nurse, June; 

Carmel Comerford’s sister, Clare; 

Marcella Roe’s sister, Eileen; 

Noeleen Bermingham; 

Eithne’s nephew, Bernard Donoghue; 

Francine’s sister, Rita; 

Vy’s brother, Joseph Tran The Day; 

Marian Langan’s niece, Laura Fitzpatrick; 

Maria, Paschal Somers’ wife; 

Anne Hammersley’s great, great nephew, 

Max, diagnosed with brittle bone disease. 

Thank You 

Dear Sisters and friends,  

On Monday 30th January, I will be having surgery in St James’ in Leeds to remove the re-
occurrence from my rectum.  Thankfully, the chemo treatment worked really well and left 
me fit for the operation.  I have a wonderful surgeon and have had fantastic care throughout 
my treatment.  Thank you so much for your prayers, which I’m sure enabled me to continue 
working and kept me feeling fit and well.  Please remember me in your prayers on Monday. 

              Love 

Mrs Rose Bellerby died 21st January.  
Rose was a member of the Middleton 
Associates. For a long time she has 
suffered severe pain and disability 
and was unable to get out and about. 
Rose prayed for all her contacts and 
we CP Sisters were receivers of her 
prayer.   

May she rest in peace. 

Your prayers are asked for Sr Theresina Skully who is seriously ill in hospital. 

Dear Father/Deacon/Sister 

Please pray for the repose of the soul of Father 
Dave Melly, parish priest of Our Lady Help of 
Christians, Portico, who died the morning of 
Monday 23rd January aged 76 years.  He was in the 
48th year of his priesthood. 

His funeral arrangements and obituary will be 
circulated in due course. 
 

With every good wish 

Canon AIDAN PRESCOTT, Vicar General 

Madeleine Bevans died in hospital yesterday 23rd January.  May she rest in peace and rise 
in glory. Madeleine will be well known to many Sisters as Sr Assumpta Maria. 



News from VILLA PACIS:   

First produce from our organic vegetable garden 
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Area Meeting, Villa Pacis, 19th January 2023 



S ister Melanie, aged 96, lives here at East Holme and 

has numerous stories of her long life. 

But the person she speaks of most often is Arthur 

Roche, a little boy she once taught when she was a teacher 

in Batley Carr, Yorkshire.  Arthur became a priest, later on a 

bishop, then an archbishop and during this last year Pope 

Francis honoured him with the title of cardinal.  Sr Melanie 

has always maintained contact with him through the years 

and reminds us that few of us teachers would have taught 

little boys who eventually ended up as cardinals!!! 

She is delighted to stand beside Cardinal Arthur’s framed 

photo here on the walls at East Holme. 

Eily May 

News from EAST HOLME 
Sister Melanie celebrates her former pupil, Cardinal Arthur Roche 

A selection of 
delightful photos 

taken from a window 
in East Holme, 

depicting the beauty 
of creation—and here 

at our feet!! 
Eily May 

Sunrise in Lytham 


